SAMPLE LETTER
RE: SB 752 (Allen) – Elections: Disclosure of Contributions – SUPPORT 
Dear Senator Allen,

NCRA supports SB 752, which would enhance the ability of voters to be aware of the individuals and organizations who are financing initiative campaigns, referendums, recall petition and campaign advertising. 

SB 752, aka The Disclosure Clarity Act, would modify the rules on how disclosures are displayed to make them more prominent and easily understood. It also provides that contributors of $10,000 or more to local elections and candidates will be included among top contributors, in contrast to the existing $50,000 threshold for statewide elections. This is a more appropriate threshold for campaigns that address a smaller population of voters. 

SB 752 further improves election transparency by updating and clarifying disclosure formatting on political advertising and in the petition process. In the last few election cycles, there have been new tactics used to avoid transparency by circumventing current disclosure requirements.

Formatting requirements for political television ads currently allow ad funders to make text unclear to viewers, and online graphic ads are not required to display any top contributors. SB 752 would be the first Bill in the nation to require large online ads to clearly show their top funder, towards impeding “Dark Money” from evading disclosure on their online ads. It will also make it easier to see the top three funders of political ads on TV, and would improve disclosures on text message ads.
Some petition signature gatherers have not been showing voters the list of top funders of the petition campaign, as required by law. SB 752 would mandate a bold print caution to voters not to sign unless they have been provided with a current list of top  funders of initiative, referendum, and recall petitions. Political Action Committees have also utilized a loophole to hide their top donors in local and legislative races with many contributions just under $50,000 to avoid disclosure under the current DISCLOSE Act threshold. 

SB 752 would update formatting requirements on television and online advertisements, and lower the threshold to be considered a top contributor in local, legislative and Board of Equalization races, to bring much needed clarity to our political process, and provides voters with vital information to make informed decisions. SB 752 would ensure full disclosure of campaign contributions, enabling informed voter participation in government, and enable candidates to compete equitably for public office. 

For reasons including the above, NCRA supports SB 752.  Thank you.

Sincerely,
1

